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Scottish Government Child Protection Systems Review:  
Child Protection Committees, Child Protection Registers & Case Conferences,  

and Significant and Initial Case Reviews 

 

SUMMARY OF THE FIRST MEETING OF THE REVIEW GROUP: 

 THE ROLE AND FUNCTION OF CHILD PROTECTION COMMITTEES IN 

SCOTLAND  
19 August 2016 

 

 

1. The National Child Protection Review Group met for the first time on Friday 19th August 

2016. During July and August 2016, face-to-face or telephone interviews were 

conducted with all members of the group to inform and guide the direction of the 

review.  A background paper outlining the research, policy, legislation and practice 

developments on the role and function of Child Protection Committees was circulated 

prior to the group to inform discussions. 

 

2. The meeting opened with some introductory remarks by the Minister for Childcare & 

Early Years, Mark McDonald, who welcomed the commitment to further improvement in 

the sector and noted that the aim of the review was to  build on the best of Scotland’s 

systems and practice and constructively challenge and change those aspects that could 

work better. 

 

3. The group identified some amendments to the draft Terms of Reference for the review, 

reflecting a need to further emphasise the importance of listening to the views and 

experience of children and families. The group also asked that a representative from the 

Association of Directors of Education (ADES) and a further health representative should 

be invited to join the group. 

 

4. The group then explored issues around the role and function of Child Protection 

Committees (CPCs) in Scotland. In particular the group looked at: 

 current strengths and limitations of CPCs 

 potential benefits and limitations of CPCs being put on a statutory basis 

 critical elements in CPCs meeting their core functions 

 the role of CPC Scotland in supporting CPCs 

 how CPCs are using the GIRFEC concept of wellbeing at strategic level 
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 potential benefits and limitations of merging CPCs and Adult Protection 

Committees  

 what we could learn from other countries 

 

5. Some of the issues emerging from the discussion included: 

 acknowledgement of the high level of variation between different areas 

 importance of leadership and vision 

 benefits of a single person specification being drafted in respect of requirements 

of all CPC Chairs and members 

 issues around governance and the role of Chief Officers’ Groups 

 arrangements for budgets for CPCs 

 the impact of health and social care integration including the different 

arrangements relating to children’s services in different parts of the country 

 the impact of multiple government strategies, policies, guidance and working 
groups on local delivery 

 horizon scanning – an ability to identify current and future risks to children 
 

6. Members of the group agreed to share the issues emerging from the discussions with 
others in their organisations and networks and bring back feedback to the next meeting. 
 

7. The next meeting of the review group will be held on 27 September 2016. The group will 
further consider the role and functions of CPCs and will go on to look at Child Protection 
Registers and Child Protection Case Conferences. 

 


